
 

 
 
 

 
October 6, 2020 

 
 
 
Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
 
Re: Docket UE-200115 – Do Not Redocket 
 Customer Notice of Public Hearings 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Pursuant to WAC 480-143-120, Transfer Customer Notice Requirements, Puget Sound Energy 
(“PSE”) is providing a final copy of its electric customer notice regarding PSE’s request to sell its 
interests in the Colstrip Unit 4 coal plant in Docket UE-200115.  
 
On July 9, 2020 Administrative Law Judge Andrew J. O’Connell suspended the entire procedural 
schedule in this docket.  The procedural schedule in this docket was deemed suspended until such 
time that PSE filed its supplemental application.  On August 20, 2020, PSE filed with the 
Commission a Supplemental Application.  On August 26, 2020, the Commission formally 
acknowledged that PSE filed with the Commission its Supplemental Application.  That 
acknowledgement from the Commission was the first official record of the entire procedural 
schedule no longer being suspended.  
 
After August 26, 2020, PSE could then finalize and set into motion the customer notice.  The notice 
of the filing and hearing dates occurred on September 4, 2020, in the form of an email delivered to 
730,540 of an estimated 930,383 electric customers who receive monthly invoices.  All electric 
customers were mailed the customer notice with a shortened notice period.  Bill inserts for all 
monthly and some bimonthly customers began on September 10, 2020, including those that 
received the email notice on September 4. A separate mailing for the 11,780 remaining bimonthly 
customers began via direct first class mail on October 5, 2020.  The attached notice has been 
reviewed by Commission Staff and the Public Counsel Unit of the Attorney General’s office.   
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Mr. Mark L. Johnson  
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Please contact Julie Waltari at (425) 456-2945 for additional information about this notice.  If you 
have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachment:  Customer Notice 
 
 

 
 
  


